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Catholic Media Coalition Joins Bishops 

 To Defend Religious Freedom Against the HHS Mandate 
 

The Catholic Media Coalition praised the Catholic bishops of the United States today for 

their unanimous call to defend the First Amendment freedom of religion guaranteed to 

religious institutions and people of faith. The Obama administration’s mandate requiring 

religious institutions to provide contraception including abortifacients and requiring 

individuals to participate in health plans covering these moral evils is a direct assault on 

the First Amendment freedom of religion and the free exercise clause.  

 

Mary Ann Kreitzer, President, CMC president, said, “We join with our bishops in 

opposing the administration’s unprecedented assault on religious rights and freedom of 

conscience. The HHS mandate does not just impact Catholics, but every religious 

institution and individual who acts from deeply-held faith-based beliefs. Many of our 

forefathers fled the old world because of religious persecution. They established a new 

world where the right to worship God was respected and protected as an unalienable right. 

The Founders of this nation would be appalled at the abject tyranny of the Obama 

administration. As faithful laity, we stand in solidarity with our bishops and demand an 

end to the HHS mandate. There is no compromise that can make it acceptable to 

Catholics.” 

 

Among the statements of the bishops applauded were the many letters read in dioceses 

throughout the country calling on the Catholic faithful to oppose the mandate and 

particularly the letter to the U.S. Bishops from USCCB head, Cardinal Timothy Dolan:  

 

This is not just about contraception, abortion-causing drugs, and sterilization—although 

all should recognize the injustices involved in making them part of a universal 

mandated health care program. It is not about Republicans or Democrats, conservatives 

or liberals. It is about people of faith. This is first and foremost a matter of religious 

liberty for all. If the government can, for example, tell Catholics that they cannot be in 

the insurance business today without violating their religious convictions, where does it 

end? This violates the constitutional limits on our government, and the basic rights upon 

which our country was founded. 

 
CMC joins Cardinal Dolan in affirming that the issue is not simply contraception or 

abortion, but “religious liberty for all.” We call on all Catholics to stand in solidarity with 

our spiritual shepherds to protect the rights of people of conscience. 
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